APPROVED MINUTES

INARS Executive Committee Meeting

July 27, 2010

8:00-9:00 PM EST/6:00-7:00 PM MST 
Present INARS:
Teresa Arroyo-Bensick, Peggy Bennett, Joan Brooks, Jeanne Reock

Present (GG): 
Mark Griffith
Absent (GG):
Michael Greene

	 
	TOPIC
	DISCUSSION
	ACTIONS/

COMMENTS
	RESPON-SIBILITY
	TIME-

FRAME

	1
	New Direction for Conference

	The Executive Council (Ilana, Joe, Noel, Joan, GG) recently met twice to discuss the conference—in particular, why people come to the conference, what we want the conference to be, and what the elements of the conference are.  Mark had emailed the Executive Committee a document on the elements of the conference that resulted from that discussion.  Joan then met with Heather, conference chair, earlier today.  Together they discussed that the conference should be an opportunity to (1) build skills, (2) build community, and (3) inspire people.  Next year will be the first time that practitioners of different levels will be in attendance.  Joan solicited the input of the Executive Committee on the following plans, which she and Heather drafted:

· Wednesday afternoon and evening—Board meeting.

· Thursday before the conference—The Training Institute will be paid for an RSM grad training intensive (extra charge to conference participants for this).  

· Thursday evening—conference begins.  Committee chairs will speak briefly about what they’re doing and looking for, so they have the remainder of the conference to answer questions, etc.

· Friday morning—Joan will deliver a keynote address that welcomes and inspires (15-20 minutes).  The theme, as things stand now, will be “The Power of RSM.”

· Later Friday morning—given the desire for the whole community to come together for clinical work, 4-5 successful case studies will be presented by members of the community (at least one of which will be a Level 1 Somatic Synergist) that demonstrate the power of RSM.  This will also be RSM grad training.  Joan and Heather envisioned multiple tables of 6-8 practitioners with presenters going from table to table to present their case study and entertain questions.  While Executive Committee members liked the idea of case studies, several questioned why presenters wouldn’t address the entire group at once, rather than going from table to table.  Joan thought this idea had merit and will discuss it with Heather.

· Friday evening—members’ meeting.  Joan and Heather discussed having members walk a portable labyrinth to build community through spirit (with guidance on intention on entrance and exit).  Several Executive Committee members consider walking the labyrinth more a private, than a community-building, activity.  Jeanne has seen some effective community building exercises that she’ll send to Heather.  Concern was also raised about members not having the opportunity to ask questions and voice their views at the members’ meeting.  Joan maintained that instead we should ensure members have the opportunity to ask questions and raise concerns throughout the year, rather than only once at the conference, when it’s easy for mob mentality to take over.  Noël, for example, at the end of her two interviews with Rosemary Flannery (which will be announced to members soon), invited people to call her with questions and concerns.  Members also have a responsibility to contact us during the year rather than waiting for the conference to do so.  It was suggested that we inform members early and often that if they have questions about training, they should contact the Training Institute; if they have questions about INARS, they should contact our contact person.  Mark will ensure that the Member Services Committee gets word out about our contact person soon (Kelly Haber volunteered to act in this capacity).  
· Saturday morning—2 sessions (1.5 hours each) of informal peer-to-peer sharing and discussion, e.g., this is how I work with X in RSM; this is how I got an insurance company to accept RSM; this is how I work with alcohol- and drug-addicted clients.  CEUs will be granted for these sessions.

· Saturday afternoon—more informal peer-to-peer sharing plus a few 3-hour workshops, including experiential ones.  CEUs will be awarded for all these sessions.

· Saturday evening—play, fun, community-building.

· Sunday morning—1 hour:  grand review of the conference; prepare people to return to their communities.  End by 10 a.m.

A comment was made that if people are primarily seeking RSM grad credits, there would be little incentive to stay past Friday.  Joan responded that it might be better to disperse grad training throughout the weekend.  A brief survey of members might help ascertain what members would like to see.  Joan will talk to Heather about this.
	Take Exec Cmt ideas about conference back to Heather (case study

presenters address entire audience at once, labyrinth not considered community-building, disperse grad credits throughout conference, survey members re. conference desires.

Ensure Member Services Committee gets word out about INARS contact person soon.  
Send ideas for community building exercises to Heather.  
	Joan
Mark
Jeanne
	ASAP

ASAP

ASAP

	2
	Liability Insurance and Ethics Case
	Our liability insurance has been paid and should be in the mail.  Joan will talk to Jeanne about her inability to change INARS's mailing address with the State of New York.  Since the new insurance will not cover our ethics case, the best we can do about the case right now is to strengthen our SOP/EP to include that certain acts will result in immediate suspension (with appeal rights, of course).  One of those acts would be failure to accept recommended remediation.  It was suggested that we see if there are standards for non-profit bodymind SOP/EPs to guide us.  Mark will confer with Michael and get back to Joan on this.
	Talk to Jeanne re.  changing INARS address with NY State.
Confer with Michael on standards for SOP/EPs.
	Joan

Mark


	Within the next 2 weeks
Within the next 2 weeks



	3
	Meeting Interruption
	Another group that had arranged a conference call with Assist U got on the GG line at this time.  Mark will email David that this happened.
	Email David about call interruption.
	Mark
	ASAP

	4
	Update from Last Meeting on Board Behavior
	Both Joan and Jeanne spoke with Jennifer about her behavior at Board meetings.  Joan spoke with her for 2 hours in which they talked about Jennifer’s role and subcommittees and Joan informed Jennifer that what she’s doing is not helpful and her delivery is not getting her what she wants.  Joan also mentioned that Jennifer always seems to have a hidden agenda (which Jennifer denied), and Joan suggested that when other Board members feel she is presenting ideas in a way that seems as if she’s hijacking the meeting or attacking/discrediting others of us, we need to stop her in the moment.  Jennifer agreed with this.  It’s actually an opportunity for her to change her approach, so that she can be heard.  We all recognize that Jennifer does have a lot to offer.  By the end of the call, Jennifer “kind of apologized and took it all back.”  Joan thinks they ended up OK and doesn’t think that now is a good time to change the bylaws to include a provision for removing a board member.  Rather we should determine which bylaws need to be changed and put together a package of amendments over the next several months.  Executive Committee members agreed with this approach.  
	
	
	

	5
	New Protocols/

Guidance for the Board
	At the last meeting we spent a lot of time reviewing committee policies and procedures and ended up not getting some of them approved.  Joan thought about this and determined that review materials need to be sent out 5-7 days before a Board meeting to ensure appropriate review, and she’d like people to comment on them via email before the meeting (especially small changes and typos).  Only substantive discussions should take place during actual meetings.  It was suggested that a deadline for sending comments via email, as Joan described, be included in the email in which the review materials are sent, so that all Board members know when their email comments are due.  Joan wants Board members to know that if they haven’t reviewed materials in advance of a meeting, they should not comment on them during the meeting.

It was suggested that for topics that are totally new to Board members, such as the new certification levels, a “two-meeting rule” be invoked:  during the first meeting, the new topic is introduced by whomever is in charge of it and questions are taken from the Board.  Then Board members have some time to think about the topic before the second meeting, in which a vote is taken.  Joan thought this idea had merit.

Joan will prepare a written document outlining these procedures to be given to the Board before the next meeting.
	Prepare procedures document.
	Joan
	Before next Board meeting

	6
	Next Board of Directors and Executive Committee Meetings
	Peggy had emailed the Board that second Sundays do not work for her for Board meetings, due to a long-standing commitment on those evenings.  Joan will email the Board to see whether the third Sunday evening of the month will work for them.  We would like to keep Executive Committee meetings on Thursdays 10 days prior to Board meetings (this would then be the second Thursday of the month).  We’ll keep our next Board meeting for August on the second Sunday (August 8), however, as Peggy will be away the third Sunday (August 15) anyway.  Here are the proposed new dates for the rest of this calendar year:

Note that Peggy will be on vacation and not available Aug 26-Sept 14 and Oct 1-7:
 
Exec Committee
Board
July 22 (complete)
Aug 8 (2nd Sunday, as previously planned)
Sept 9 (2nd Thurs)—Peggy away                Sept 19 (3rd Sun)
Oct 7 (2nd Thurs)—Peggy late
Oct 17 (3rd Sun)
Nov 11 (2nd Thurs)
Nov 21 (3rd Sun)
Dec 9 (2nd Thurs)
Dec 19 (3rd Sun)
	Email Board about 3rd Sundays for meetings.
	Joan
	Next Board meeting Sunday, August 8, 7:30–9:00 pm EDT

Next Exec Cmt meeting Thursday, Sept 9, 

8:00–9:30 pm EDT
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